ITEM 8
REPORT OF

THE MANAGING DIRECTOR, URBAN VISION

TO THE 

ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

25TH NOVEMBER, 2008

HIGHWAYS ISSUES FEEDBACK

1. Purpose of Report
To provide Members with a response in relation to a number of highways issues raised at the meeting of the committee held on 23rd September, 2008.

2. Detail
As Members will recall Steven Lee, Director of Engineering, Urban Vision, attended the meeting of the Committee held on 23rd September, 2008, to provide an overview of the City Council’s Highways Programme. As part of the discussion on that item, the following specific issues were raised by Members, which it was requested that the Director of Engineering investigate further, and report back on. 
2.1
Co-ordination of Utility Works on Barton Lane
Reference was made to the closure of Barton Lane, and the apparent lack of co-ordination of different schemes of works, so as to minimise disruption.

Wherever possible there should be co-ordination between the different utility companies to ensure repair work of this nature is synchronized. The recent cable laying works on Barton Lane involved two elements of a single project. The process is that cables are initially laid, and just left overlapping at the ends. A jointing team then revisits the site to join them together. 
2.2
Bridgewater Canal Towpath Access at Monton Green
Concerns were raised in relation to a barrier across the Bridgewater Canal towpath at Monton Green, which restricted access, particularly persons in motorised wheelchairs.
The Bridgewater Canal towpath is not a definitive right of way, and has not been designated as a permissive route by the landowner. At Monton Green the definitive route is along Dukes Drive.

2.3
Barton Bridge to Patricroft Bridge Towpath Refurbishment Works
It was asked when the stretch of the Bridgewater Canal towpath, between Barton Bridge and Patricroft Bridge, would be refurbished.
It is anticipated that these refurbishment works will take place during 2009/10, subject to Heritage Lottery Funding being made available.

3. Recommendation
The Committee are asked to note this report.
BILL TAYLOR,
MANAGING DIRECTOR OF URBAN VISION

Emerson House 
Albert Street 
Eccles 
M30 0TE

13th November, 2008
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